September 24, 2021

File: 6480-20

Board of Education Nanaimo Ladysmith Public Schools 395 Wakesiah Avenue Nanaimo, BC V9R 3K6

charlene.mckay@sd68.bc.ca

RE: Town of Ladysmith OCP Review

I'm writing to inform you that the Town of Ladysmith is currently undertaking a review of its Official Community Plan (OCP). Once adopted, the plan will establish land use, infrastructure, social and environmental policies for the next 30 years. More information about the OCP review process is available at: https://www.ladysmith.ca/city-hall/OCP.

The Town would like to provide a draft of the OCP (expected to be ready in the fall of 2022) to Nanaimo Ladysmith Public Schools prior to final consideration by Council and welcomes feedback the Nanaimo Ladysmith Public Schools may have on the document. However, we recognize that the Nanaimo Ladysmith Public Schools may wish for greater participation in the process of creating the OCP. To find out how to participate, or simply to obtain more information, please contact Jake Belobaba, Director of Development Services at 250.245.6405 or by email at jbelobaba@ladysmith.ca.

Sincerely,

Aaron Stone Mayor

